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Principal’s Message     

 
 

Kaya 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Welcome to 2025 and the Bunuru Noongar season This year has started off smoothly with increased 

enrolments and many new staff members. We welcome all new staff and families into our wonderful 

Bull Creek school community. Our new staff are Mrs Pinto (PP), Ms Toh (PP), Mr Richardson (Yr 4), 

Ms Mangan (Yr 5/6), Ms Chan (Yr 6), Ms McFerran Junior Art (Monday), Mrs Easter Day Senior Art 

(Tuesday & Wednesday), Mr McDowell Physical Education (Wednesday – Friday), Mr Howard Deputy 

(Friday), Ms McGovern (PP) 

Classroom teachers have conducted parent meetings in Weeks 3 & 4.  If you were unable to attend, 

please see your Connect message as this will have the PowerPoint information covered in the meeting. 

Parents, please remember if you wish to discuss any matters relating to your child see your classroom 

teacher first. 

Camp Australia continue to service to our Bull Creek community and the holiday programs have proven 

to be very popular. I would like to acknowledge the Camp Australia staff for working with the school 

and community. Please remember to inform your child if they are booked in to Camp Australia. 

The Yr 3, Yr 4 and Yr 5 classes have begun their BYOD journey.  All student iPads have been customised 
to the school needs and the students are learning many new educational skills already. Parents, please 
read notes and Connect messages to ensure you are following the correct procedures before and after 
the technician has formatted your iPad. The BYOD program is being led and supported by Mrs Twist 
and the Year 3, Year 4 and Year 5 classroom teachers.  

 

 



 
 

 

The staff would like to thank the P&C for organising the Welcome Picnic for new and existing families. 

This is a positive way to build and develop friendships for students and families and is an annual 

community event. This year we had an excellent turn out and it was great to see the Yr 6 leaders 

assisting with P&C activities. A big thank you also to the P&C volunteers for hosting the democracy 

sausage sizzle at the election on Saturday. 

The Early Childhood staff have completed the On-Entry with students in Pre-Primary. This assessment 

provides teachers and families with valuable information about each student’s literacy and numeracy 

skills. The data informs and guides the teaching and learning programs.  

NAPLAN will commence on 12 March 2025. The School Curriculum and Standards Authority have 

changed the timing to Term 1 each year to ensure parents and schools can receive results earlier in the 

year. All students in Years 3 and 5 will begin their tests each day at 9am. Please ensure your child is at 

school on time and ready to begin NAPLAN. 

 
 

A friendly reminder that all students, staff and parents are to move around the school quietly during 

NAPLAN testing. Mrs Twist and the classroom teachers guided the students through practice tests last 

week providing them with sample questions and navigation techniques. I would like to thank Mrs Twist 

for her tireless work coordinating NAPLAN, testing students and conducting additional catch-up tests. 

In a few weeks selected Year 5 and Year 6 students will participate in the Interschool Cricket Carnival. 

This year the school has started before school Soccer with Pro-Football on Friday mornings 7.30 – 

8.30am. 

Please remember to inform your class teacher and admin the date and reason your child is away. You 

can call the school on 6216 4400 or email your teacher and school at 

bullcreek.ps@education.wa.edu.au. There has been an unusual increase in sickness this term, 

particularly with Gastro, Influenza and Covid. If your child has been off with Gastro they can’t return to 

school until 24hrs after the last episode of vomiting or diarrhoea, this is essential to ensure the virus 

doesn’t spread among other students and staff.  

Congratulations to our Student Leaders for 2025. They have started the year off with such 

professionalism and enthusiasm and we look forward to seeing your growth throughout the year. 

 

 
Mrs Sharon Marchenko 
Principal 
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Health & Wellbeing 
 

What a fun and Busy Start to the Year! 
 
Can you believe we are already halfway through Term One, and what an exciting start it has been! Our 
students have been busy with various class activities as they settle into their classrooms, making the 
beginning of the year both fun and engaging. 
 
Parent Club WEEK 7- Thursday 8.45am after school drop off in the Sheoak (Kwel) block wet 
area, near PEAC.  
 
All are welcome! If you are new to Bull Creek Primary, this is a relaxed, safe and welcoming space where 
you can inquire about any questions you may have and become acquainted with other parents. For current 
parents, this is an excellent opportunity to greet new parents and establish connections. Practical skills 
workshops will be offered throughout the year. Please click on this link to register for catering purposes 
and send in your questions https://forms.office.com/r/tBQDvEitJ3?origin=lprLink 
 
Lunch Time Clubs 
 
We continue to provide opportunities during lunch time for students who prefer a quieter space to colour 
in, play board games, Lego or creation making. This takes place on Mondays, Wednesdays and Thursdays 
in the library. These clubs provide a fantastic opportunity for students to explore new interests, make new 
friends, and enjoy their lunchtime in a productive way. 
We are thrilled to announce that the Chess Club will be commencing week 6, next Thursday, 13 March, 
during lunch. This is a great chance for those who are keen to play chess or learn how to play. Whether 
you are a seasoned player or a complete beginner, everyone is welcome to join and have fun. 
 
WEEK 7 WELLNESS 
 
In week 7 we will celebrate ‘WELLNESS WEEK’. This is a week that includes a different them each day 
and encourages our students to move, be mindful, eat healthy, do something a bit crazy and enjoy a fun 
activity with their Buddy Class. Look out for the promotional flyer around the school and on Connect, that 
tells you what we are doing each day in that week.  
 
We look forward to seeing our students and parents participate in these wonderful activities and make the 
most of their time at school. Let's continue to have a fantastic term! 
 
 

Your Health & Wellbeing, Be You committee  
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School News     

 

 

School and Office Hours 
 

The school office is open from 08:30am to 3:30pm. 

Classroom doors open at 08:40am and the bell to start the school day is at 08:50am. Children must 
not arrive before 8:30am unless they are doing a leadership role or PFT Soccer on a Friday morning 
before school. The school day ends at 3:00pm. 

Parents can use the services of Camp Australia to arrange before and after school care to 
accommodate for working hours. 
 

Change of Address 
Please ensure that your physical address is kept up to date with the school and that you notify the 

school office if you have moved. 

 
Medical Needs for Students   Absentees 

It is very important that families inform the 
school of any medical needs for students.  This 
includes asthma, allergies, anaphylaxis and 
any other conditions that may affect the 
wellbeing and safety of a student during the 
school day. If your child has a current medical 
condition or develops one throughout the 
school year, please obtain the medical forms 
from the front office and return them with 
updated medication as required. 

 

Mobile Phones Policy 
Between the hours of 8:30am-3:00pm mobile 
phones will not be used by students for any 
communication purposes. Smart watches 
must be placed into ‘aeroplane mode’ and 
mobile phones are to be handed in to the 
office, for safe keeping, when students arrive 
at school and collected at the end of the day. 

  If your child is absent from school, please contact 
the school office on 6216 4400 or email 
bullcreek.ps@education.wa.edu.au as early 
as possible to advise of the reason for absence. 

 

Late Arrival / Early Departures 
Students arriving to school after 9am must be 
signed in at the office by a parent or guardian 
before entering their classroom.  

Students leaving school early, must be signed out 
at the office before the student is collected from 
class. 

 
NO Parking or Walking 
Through Staff Car Parks 
Staff car parks are strictly a no parking area. 
Please do not walk through the staff car parks, it 
is dangerous as we have workmen, deliveries and 
the FLDC bus using the staff car parks. 

Parking Around the School   

Some of the parking in front of the school is a pick up and drop off zone only (Kiss and Drive).  For 
the safety of all of our children, please do not park and/or exit your vehicle in the marked out green 
parking area on Francisco Crescent.  If you are early, please continue to move around the block in a 
clockwise direction until your child is ready at the Kiss and Drive collection point.  

It is illegal and dangerous to double park anywhere along the school boundary roads.  

When collecting from the classroom, please find a safe parking space around the school.  Parking is 
also available on Darley Circle with laneway access onto the school grounds. 

Parking is not permitted in the staff car parks at all times and for safety reasons, please do not walk 

through the staff car parks before, during or after school. 

Unfortunately a number of families continue to park in the City of Melville NO 

PARKING ZONES around the school. If you spot someone doing the wrong thing, to 

help keep our community safe, please report it to the City of Melville via the below link. 

 Report Local Issues to Councils | Snap Send Solve  

 

https://www.snapsendsolve.com/
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BCPS P&C NEWS 
Email: bcpspandc@outlook.com  Facebook: www.facebook.com/BullCreekPrimarySchoolPC 

HAPPY NEW YEAR! 
 

With another big year upon us, in 2025, we would love to 

see some new faces at our P&C meetings or events. 

As we all know many hands make light work and getting 

involved with the school P&C is a great way to show our 

children real community spirit and pride for their school.  

 

BUSY BEE 
This year various equipment and areas have been 
identified for maintenance to make our school space the 
best it can "bee". 
If you can assist in anyway, please register your interest  
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CANTEEN 
Hello from BCPS Canteen. It has been a great start of the 
school year. We have received overwhelming response in 
the very first week. Thanks for all your love & support to the 
school canteen. 
We have started with a few new additions to our menu. 
Burgers and Hot / Cold boxes have already been a hit with 
our kids. A new flavour of milk and yoghurts are now being 
available for orders. 
Good news for the Sushi lovers! From next week, sushi will 
be reintroduced with limited availability on first come first 
serve basis. Finally, there is a new feature in Spriggy app, 
through which parents can clear their past dues online. Click 
on “Pay Back” link to avail this option.  

Hot Box Cold Box 

about:blank
about:blank


BCPS P&C NEWS 
Email: bcpspandc@outlook.com  Facebook: www.facebook.com/BullCreekPrimarySchoolPC 

LET’S GET FIT BULL CREEK PRIMARY SCHOOL!  
Fit club is here in 2025, we look forward to seeing you there!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 STATE ELECTION DAY 
 Western Australia’s next State Election will be help on  
 Saturday 8th March. Vote in person and support your school. 

WHATS ON IN 2025 
Important dates for the Calander. 

   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

P & C WISH EVERONE A GREAT 1st TERM AND YEAR AHEAD! 
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Community Pages     

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



For further information and registrations, please visit  

www.willettonbasketball.com.au/programs/holiday-camps/ 

Week Two 9-15 year olds - 3 Day Camp 










